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As a physician, I strongly oppose HB3063.  Vaccines, like any other
pharmaceutical products, can cause injury and death in some people
and come with contraindications in others.  The US Supreme Court
recognizes vaccines to be “unavoidably unsafe” and to cause injury and
death in some recipients.  The US Government has paid out more than
$4 billion dollars to vaccine victims through the National Vaccine Injury
Compensation program.  One of the most basic human rights is that of
bodily autonomy—voluntary consent of the is absolutely essential
- as supported by the Nuremberg Code.  When  there is risk, there must
be choice.  Ethical medicine requires completely voluntary and fully
informed consent, therefore I vehemently oppose mandatory vaccines
(or punishment for opting out of one or any number of vaccines.)

Children today receive 69 doses of vaccines, more than double the
schedule in 2000.  The US vaccine market was $36 billion in 2018, and
expected to reach $50 billion by 2023. Pharmaceutical research
companies are developing more than 260 vaccines, and there appears
to be no end in sight. This is a very powerful industry with resources
to lobby and influence policy to remove parental rights.  The industry
benefits from forced use.

In Oregon, according to the OHA, 95.3% of students K-12 have been
fully vaccinated and according to the CDC, there has been 159 cases of
measles nationally.  This is no emergency.  But the data (most certainly
underrepresented) from the Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System
indicates that 93,179 reports of measles vaccine reactions (including
hospitalizations and deaths) alone have been reported, as of November
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2018.  It seems very clear to me that we need to turn our eyes to
vaccine safety and step far away from the concept of forced
vaccinations.      

Thank you for hearing my views.

Dr. Jennifer Brusewitz
2125 NE 58th Ave
Portland OR 97213


